

UO Safety Advisory Committee

April 21, 2022 Meeting Minutes

Attendance: "X" indicates present

	PRIMARY MEMBERS		ALTERNATE MEMBERS		Ex Officio Members		Ex Officio Members
X	Ruby Thompson (SEIU)		Louie Vidmar (SEIU)		André Le Duc (SRS)		
X	Dean Walton (United Academics)		TBD (United Academics)				
	Shawn Kahl (OA Council)		Sarah Allen (OA Council)		Laurie Graham (EHS)		
	Chris Meade (Human Resources)		Brittney Jayne (Human Resources)		TBD- EHS-1		
X	Theodora Ko Thompson (SEIU)		Gary Malone (SEIU)		Lisa Taylor (SRS)		
	Emily Matlock (EC Cares)		Jackie Christiansen (EC Cares)	X	Deb Donning (SRS)		
X	David Flock (EMU)		Mike Barr (EMU)	X	Ferenc Tiszavari		
	Ruben Moreno Eusse (Housing)		Farrah Meade (Housing)				
X	Scott Geeting (UOPD)		TBD (UOPD)		VISITORS / GUESTS		
X	Al Diaz Jr (Student Rec Center)		Cody Weaver (SRC)	X	Krista Dillon (SRS)		
X	Pat Rankin (CPFM)		Kevin Farthing (CPFM)				
X	Steve Stuckmeyer (EHS)		Haily Griffith (EHS)				
	Cy Abbott (GTFF)		Zayd Hammoudeh (GTFF)				
	Wade Young-Jelinek (OA Council)	X	Jeffrey Billington (COD)				
	Krista Osburn (Athletics)		TBD				
X	Debra McLaughlin (University Health Services)		TBD				

TOPIC	DISCUSSION	ACTION ITEMS
Accident/Injury Report	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> The committee reviewed the March 2022 Accident & Incident Summary Report. 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> There was a question about how frequent doors are as a cause of injury. (There were 2 on the last report that were 'struck by' injuries). Ferenc shared that EHS has a force gauge to measure force needed to open a door. Contact EHS if you need this service.

		<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Additional questions about fire curtains that caused an abrasion. David Flock shared that the curtain is made of metal. Request UOFM follow up. Steve Stuckmeyer reported that fire curtains roll down on fire alarm activation in some areas on campus where a fire separation is required but there isn't a permanent structure in place. Theodora Ko Thompson asked about an injury that occurred to an employee lifting 50 lbs. Occ Safety Team to follow up.
Review Minutes	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> The committee reviewed the February meeting minutes. 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> March meeting minutes were approved by the committee after correction of a typo.
OLD BUSINESS:	DISCUSSION	ACTION ITEMS
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Ferenc shared the EHS training for the month included Global Harmonizing System (GHS) and Hazard Identification. 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Monthly training opportunities are pre-scheduled. Contact Ferenc if you have additional training needs.
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Steve S shared that a copy of the SAC Charter was sent with the meeting materials for the month. 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Suggested by Ruby to go over in detail at next meeting
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> OR22 Worlds is coming soon 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Championships.uoregon.edu has details on what to expect.
NEW BUSINESS:	DISCUSSION	ACTION ITEMS
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Discussion about meeting venue. Some participants expressed preference for remote option. Ruby stated that there are benefits of the 'in person' interactions so a hybrid option could be beneficial. Steve indicated that the EOC is provisioned for hybrid, but could take additional admin support. 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Vote in May meeting about for desired venue/format for future SAC meetings
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Vacant SEIU seat -- Gary Malone stepping away from his long-standing service to this committee. Walton mentioned that UO-Portland and OIMB do not have committee representatives. 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Ruby to work on getting representation from other UO campuses

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Debbi McLaughlin indicated that she was attempting to leave Global Scholars courtyard by the gate (on parking lot side). The gate was locked and could not get out. 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Ferenc and Fire Marshal to investigate.
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Debbi McLaughlin shared feedback that Cody Weaver's shoe policy information was very helpful 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Info share only
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Scott Geeting shared that the U&E tunnel guide and training for UOPD officers was very helpful 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Info share only
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Steve S. shared that the Environmental Compliance Program Manager position is open and can be found at careers.uoregon.edu 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Info share only
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • NEXT MEETING Thursday, April 21, 2022 9am-10am 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • SAC meet the 3rd Thursday of each month • Haily will send out hybrid meeting information and include a zoom link and room location
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • 1st Quarter Building Inspection: TBD 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Postponed